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Thank you for your Freedom of Information request and apologies for the delay in 
responding.   
 
You requested that the data regarding injuries to staff and patients be subdivided into the 
respective categories for the years requested and also advised that you had seen different 
numbers cited in the response to your previous FOI when compared to another FOI from 
August 2017. Please find the Trust’s response below. 
 
2015/16 – This information is on our legacy Datix system – so the data cannot be refined to differentiate 
between injuries sustained by the restraint itself or by the antecedent to the restraint e.g. an assault on a 
fellow patient or member of staff.  So depending on the search query, differing figures are obtained. In 
summary the methodology within the system parameters is unreliable and the only way to identify for 
certain if an injury was caused by the restraint itself would be to manually review every single relevant 
record.  This would exceed 18hrs. 
 
2016/17 – This information is captured on the new system.  We have refined this specifically to incidents in 
which the injury was caused by the episode of restraint itself and the figures are as follows. 
Patient only Injury – 4 
Staff only injury – 20 
Both Patient and Staff – 3 

 
2016/17 - there were 133 episodes of Prone Restraint. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Lisa Evans 
 
LISA EVANS 
Information Governance Officer 
2gether NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Copyright & Reuse of Public Sector Information  

The information and material that is routinely published is subject to 2gether NHS Foundation Trust's 
copyright unless otherwise indicated. Unless expressly indicated on the material to the contrary, it may be 
reproduced free of charge in any format or medium, provided it is reproduced accurately and not used in a 
misleading manner.  Where any of the copyright items are being re-published or copied to others, you must 
identify the source of the material and acknowledge the copyright status. Permission to reproduce material 
does not extend to any material accessed through the Trust website that is the copyright of third parties. 
You must obtain authorisation to reproduce such material from the copyright holders concerned. For further 
guidance on a range of copyright issues, see the Office of Public Sector Information (OPSI) web site: 
www.opsi.gov.uk/advice/crown-copyright/copyright-guidance/index.htm 
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